
Morning Reception, Supervision and Release from 1st November 2021 

All practical efforts will be made to avoid interaction between pupils on arrival at and 

departure from the school premises. Class Bubbles will be received at different times each 

morning and released at different times each evening, as follows: 

 

Effective from 1st November 2021 

Children in Infant Classes will be received and released in the Halla Mór 

as follows: 

Junior Infants 

Reception: 8:50 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 

Release: 1:30 p.m. to 1:40 p.m. 

Senior Infants 

Reception: 8:40 a.m. to 8:50 a.m. 

Release: 1:20 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

 

Children from 1st to 6th Classes will be received and released as follows: 

Reception: 8:40 a.m. to 8:50 a.m. 

Release: 2:30 p.m. to 2:32 p.m. 

 

Classes in Rooms 5,6,14,19 released at 2:30 p.m. 

Classes in Rooms 7,8,9,17 released at 2:31 p.m. 

Children in Rooms 11, 12, 15,16 (the new prefabs on the ground floor) released at 2:32 p.m.  

 

MORNING SUPERVISION OF PUPILS FROM 1ST TO 6TH CLASSES FROM 1ST 

NOVEMBER 2021  

The Principal and 3 other teachers (Morning Duty Team) will supervise pupils each morning 

from 8:40 a.m. to 8:50 a.m. 

Pupils will not be accepted onto school grounds before 8:40 a.m. 

Pupils will assemble in the yards as per the diagram below: 

 

Parents/Guardians 

dropping off and 

collecting pupils in Infant 

Classes must continue to 

wear a mask while on 

school premises. 

All other Parent/Guardian 

access to the school 

premises is strictly by 

prior appointment. 



 

The Morning Duty Team will supervise classes in the yards. 

 

Teachers will collect classes from the yards at 8:50 a.m. sharp. 

Pupils arriving at school after 8:50 a.m. should go directly to their classrooms. 

Pupils must be seated in classes and ready for instruction by 9:00 a.m. 

 

On wet mornings, children will be admitted directly to their classrooms and supervised by the 

Morning Duty Team. 

 

The Principal or Deputy Principal will supervise the departure of children from school from 

2:30 p.m. to 2:35 p.m. each evening. 

 

Parking/Drop Off Areas 

The Board of Management extends its grateful thanks to Parents/Guardians for their 

cooperation with our Parking/Drop Off measures, which are: 

No parking in the Drop-Off Zone 

No parking or dropping off in the Disabled Parking Zone or in front of the main gate (apart 

from those conveying pupils who require assistance, with permission of the Board.) 

On behalf of our neighbours in the Elmwood, Uilinn and Woodlands Park Estates, we thank 

Parents/Guardians for their consideration of residents and for their avoidance of causing 

undue inconvenience to them at drop off and collection times. 

Thank you. 

 

Board of Management 

Scoil Mhuire 


